
City of York Council Committee Minutes 

MEETING DERWENT, HEWORTH WITHOUT & OSBALDWICK 
WARD COMMITTEE 

DATE 27 JULY 2010 

PRESENT COUNCILLORS AYRE, BROOKS AND MORLEY 

APOLOGIES COUNCILLORS   

 
1. MINUTES  

 
1. The meeting was a series of three surgeries across the three wards. The 
ward team attended these surgeries on an open top bus. The bus stopped 
at three locations starting with a 45 minute stop at Dunnington Playing 
Fields in the Derwent Ward. 
 
 
 

2. DERWENT STOP - MINUTES  
 
2.1 Ward Councillors Jenny Brooks, Jonathan Morley and Nigel Ayre, 
attended the first stop at Dunnington Playing Fields as they did each stop 
after that.  
 
2.2  Also the residents had the chance to speak with representatives from 
the Neighbourhood Management Unit; James Nicholson, Kate Bowers, 
and Elizabeth Mower, PCSO’s from the Safer Neighbourhood Team, and 
Sustainability Projects Officer Noel Collings. 
 
2.3  Thirteen residents attended at this location. 
 
2.4   Residents had the opportunity to take part in the Neighbourhood 

Action Plan and One City consultation. 
 
2.5 Residents also had the opportunity to discuss any issues they had for 
the ward team. 
 

3. OSBALDWICK STOP - MINUTES  
 
3.1 Ward Councillors Jenny Brooks, Jonathan Morley and Nigel Ayre, 
attended the 2nd stop at Osbaldwick Primary School.  
 
3.2  Also the residents had the chance to speak with representatives from 
the Neighbourhood Management Unit; James Nicholson, Kate Bowers, 
and Elizabeth Mower, PCSO’s from the Safer Neighbourhood Team, and 
Sustainability Projects Officer Noel Collings. 
 
3.3  Three residents attended at this location. 
 



3.4  Residents had the opportunity to take part in the Neighbourhood 
Action Plan and One City consultation. 
 
3.5 Residents also had the opportunity to discuss any issues they had for 
the ward team. 
 

4. HEWORTH WITHOUT MINUTES  
 
4.1 Ward Councillors Jenny Brooks, Jonathan Morley and Nigel Ayre, 
attended the final stop at Christ Church, Stockton Lane. 
 
4.2  Also the residents had the chance to speak with representatives from 
the Neighbourhood Management Unit; James Nicholson, Kate Bowers, 
and Elizabeth Mower, PCSO’s from the Safer Neighbourhood Team, and 
Sustainability Projects Officer Noel Collings. 
 
4.3  19 residents attended at this location. 
 
4.4 Residents had the opportunity to take part in the Neighbourhood Action 
Plan and One City consultation. 
 
4.5 Residents also had the opportunity to discuss any issues they had for 
the ward team. 
 
 
 
 
, Chair 
[The meeting started at Time Not Specified and finished at Time Not 
Specified]. 


